October 14, 1931.

To the Editor,

The Halifax Chronicle and Daily Star,

Halifax, N. S.

Dear Sir:

We should appreciate it if you could find room in your morning and afternoon papers for the enclosed item of interest.

Yours very truly,

R. Enol.

Secretary to the President.

President Stanley has received from Francis McLennan, Esq., LL.D., K.C., of Loretteville, P. Q., a very handsome gift of books for the Library of Dalhousie University. The gift consists of scores of volumes in Greek, Italian, Fremph, German and English. Several handsomely bound editions of the Eighteenth and Hineteenth centuries are included. There are, in addition, two finely bound sets of learned quarterlies, exemplos of beautiful printing, and bound sollections of mounted photographs of European buildings and antiquities.

Dalhousic University, Nalifax, N. S., October 16, 1931.